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Bicycle Advisory Committee Minutes

May 15, 2007
2 West Conference Room, Busch Municipal Building

840 Boonville Springfield, Missouri.

The following members were present: 

	Carol Cruise, CU Transit
	Natasha Longpine, OTO

	Dawne Gardner, MoDOT District 8
	Dan Rudge, OTO

	Coy Hart, MO Bike Fed
	Susan Wecker, Missouri State University

	Kelly Hasner, City of Nixa
	Tina White, City of Battlefield


1. Call to Order:  Chair, Kelly Hasner, called the meeting to order at 3:01 pm.

2. Approval of the March 20, 2007 Minutes:  Mr. Hasner called for approval of the minutes; the motion passed unanimously.
Cruise/Gardner

3. Approval of the May 15, 2007 Meeting Agenda:  Mr. Hasner called for approval of the meeting agenda; the motion passed unanimously. 
Gardner/Cruise

4. Willard Schools Pilot Program:  Willard’s non-infrastructure Safe Routes to School grant will focus on developing a curriculum for teaching Safe Routes to School in the classroom.  This pilot program will look at 3 of the other 4 E’s – Encouragement, Enforcement, and Evaluation.  An initial meeting with Willard school officials has yet to be set.

5. Bicycle-Pedestrian Plan Goals and Objectives:  Objectives may need to be combined if working towards the same goal.  Staff will bring start of Action Plan for Goal 1 to the next meeting.

6. Update on Statewide Safe Routes to School Program:  The statewide review committee met and reviewed 99 applications over the course of two days.  There was enough funding to fund all non-infrastructure proposals.  The remaining funding went to infrastructure proposals.  One concern from reviewers was that some submitted infrastructure applications without an accompanying non-infrastructure application.  The awards will be announced at the end of June.
7. Other Business:  The OTO Board of Directors did approve the simplified version of the Katy Trail Resolution.

Enhancement applications are due until June 1, 2007.

A variety of ways exist to help with the Tour of Missouri.  A local Springfield committee is working with marketing.  The routes will be released in July.  Dawne Gardner has been working to get the routes to go by as many schools as possible.  There will be lots of road closures and about 120 riders.

8. Adjournment: Adjourned.  

*The next meeting will be held July 17, 2007.
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